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Faculty Senate:
A Top Priority for All Faculty

willingness to listen, a concern for his own college
and program, and a sincere devotion to the
University as a whole.”

• Howard Pollio argued that in a revised Senate
structure the number of student members should
equal the number of administration members, and
that Senate service should be recognized by pass-fail
credit for students and by release time for faculty.

OK, so it is a very busy time in the academic year
and many of us can only get to our top priorities.
Reading this newsletter may seem kind of low on the
list, especially if a colleague down the hall is “doing
that” for your unit. But stop and think about it: The
Faculty Senate has well-established channels for
information gathering about university affairs. It is
our mechanism for a university-wide professional
learning community of faculty—a vehicle for sharing
faculty perspectives with each other and with the
larger university community.

• Charles Patterson criticized a recently-formed
university council on the ground that its members,
though able, were not chosen by the faculty and so
the council lacked legitimacy.

Thirty years later, the Senate continues to debate
the roles of faculty and students in governance, the
qualities of an effective Senate, the place of service in
the faculty workload, and the ability of faculty to
affect University decisions. It’s even the case that
Howard Pollio is still in the Faculty Senate.

What can you do to keep up with Faculty Senate
activities? Several ideas come to mind: Talk regularly
with your Senators and attend our monthly meet-
ings. Everyone is welcome. Check out the wealth of
current information, meeting dates, and archives on
the Faculty Senate website at web.utk.edu/~senate/.
Join and participate in the Faculty Senate listserve.
Read and contribute to the Faculty Senate
newsletters for ‒ coming to you in
September, November, February, and April. They
provide several services:

The Senate returns to these issues because they are
central to our professional lives and because we can
make substantial contributions to decision making.
Under Mary Papke’s leadership last year, the Senate
revised policies for evaluation of teaching and evalu-
ation of administrators, instituted a rational program
for review of faculty salaries, helped to save the jobs
of some tenured faculty at the UT Medical Center in
Knoxville, and performed the less visible work of
reviewing curriculum changes, hearing faculty
grievances, and studying programs for advising and
tutoring of student athletes.

• message from the President of the Faculty
Senate

• easily accessible resource information
(Senators/Officers/Committees & Chairs)

We will try to match that productivity this year, as
the Senate considers UT’s use of contingent employ-
ees in teaching, develops proposals for a faculty sab-
batical program, monitors the formation of New
College, and supports efforts to enhance the land-
grant campus as a center for research and teaching.

• a written forum for the sharing of ideas by
any faculty member (newsletters # ‒)

• articles about key issues and projects

Message from the President
The names and contact information for Senators

from the colleges, schools, and institutes are printed
at pp. ‒ of this Newsletter. Please share your ideas
and concerns with your Senators and help us to
maintain a strong faculty role in University
governance.

On May , , the University Senate—prede-
cessor to our present Faculty Senate—held a special
meeting on the subject of University governance.
The minutes of that meeting, which are on the Sen-
ate web site at web.utk.edu/~senate/University-
Governance70.html, record the following contribu-
tions: Contents
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• LeRoy Graf reviewed the history of governance at
UT and concluded that (in the language of the
minutes) the ideal Senator “combines conviction
with reasonableness and has the ability to speak, and
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Calendar Committee Chairs

Senate Meetings Executive Committee Athletics Committee
(Shiloh Room, 3:30 p.m.) (402 Comm, 3:30 p.m.) Burton English 3716 benglish@utk.edu

September 18, 2000 August 28, 2000 Budget Committee
October 16, 2000 October 2, 2000 Beauvais Lyons 3202 blyons@utk.edu
November 20, 2000 November 6, 2000 Wayne Mulkey 6662 smulkey@utk.edu
February 5, 2001 January 22, 2001 Bylaws Committee
March 5, 2001 February 19, 2001 Katherine Greenberg 4157 khgreen@utk.edu
April 2, 2001

(UC 223–24)
March 12, 2001 Educational Policy Committee

Fred Weber 6362 fweber@utk.eduMay 7, 2001 April 23, 2001
Executive Committee
Bob Glenn 1923 glenn@utk.eduBoard of Trustees

Faculty Affairs CommitteeOctober 19–20, 2000
Norma Cook 7067 ncook@utk.eduJune 21–22, 2001
Linda Sammataro 0015 sammataro@utk.edu(Board Room, Andy Holt Tower)

Faculty and Staff Benefits Committee
Ron Yoder 7130 ryoder@utk.edu

International Education CommitteeSenate Officers Kathy Greenberg 4157 khgreen@utk.edu
Legislative CommitteePresident
Tom Galligan 2521 galligan@libra.law.utk.eduRobert W. Glenn

105 McClung Tower
4-1923
glenn@utk.edu Library Committee

William Robinson 7918 wrobins1@utk.eduPresident-Elect
Nominating CommitteeKatherine H. Greenberg

434 Claxton Addition
4-4157
khgreen@utk.edu Joe Trahern 6959 jtrahern@utk.edu

Professional Development CommitteeImmediate Past President
Betsy Postow 7211 bpostow@utk.eduMary E. Papke

304 McClung Tower
4-6934
papke@utk.edu Research Council

Bill Blass 7846 wblass@utk.eduSecretary
Student Affairs CommitteeG. Samuel Jordan

313 Ayres Hall
4-4329
gjordan@utk.edu Gene McCutchen 2104 mmccutch@utk.edu

Teaching CouncilParliamentarian
Mitzi Davis 7633 mwdavis@utk.eduNorma C. Cook

101 McClung Tower
4-7067
ncook@utk.edu John Mount 7279 jmount@utk.edu

Senators

2001 2002 2003
AGRICULTURAL SCIENCES AND NATURAL RESOURCES

John Mount 7279
Ron Yoder 7130

David Buehler 8845
Dennis Deyton 8822
Henry Kattesh 7250

Gary McDaniel 7324
Roland Roberts 7482
Richard Strange 7228

AGRICULTURAL EXTENSION SERVICE
Paul Denton 7208

ARCHITECTURE AND PLANNING
Josette Rabun 3269 L. David Fox 3389 Jon Coddington 3254

ARTS AND SCIENCES
Humanities

Beauvais Lyons 3202
Betsy Postow 7211
Mark Hulsether 2466
Bonnie Gould 7302

La Vinia Jennings 6960
Joe Trahern 6959

Todd Diacon 9867
Elizabeth Sutherland 7174
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2001 2002 2003
ARTS AND SCIENCES

Natural Sciences
Ted Labotka 4805
Philip Schaefer 6874
David Hacker 6229
Bill Blass 7846

Mark Dadmun 6582 Jens Gregor 4399
Leslie Hickok 6215
Benita Howell 7797
Jeff MacCabe 3090

Social Sciences
Bruce Ralston 2418 Robert Peterson 7054

Howard Pollio 4361
Salvatore DiMaria 6997
Mark Hedrick 8105
William MacMorran 6310
Robert Perrin 7032
Bruce Tonn 5227

 BUSINESS ADMINISTRATION
Daniel Murphy 1752 Harold Roth 1756

Chanaka Edirisinghe 1684
Bruce Fisher 1751
Esteban Walker 1655

COMMUNICATIONS
Bob Glenn 1923 Robert Heller 3463 Candace White 5112

Roxanne Hovland 3048
EDUCATION

Gene McCutchen 2104
Ralph Brockett 2227

Dixie Thompson 8883 Wayne Mulkey 6662
Ian Rockett 8891

ENGINEERING
Marion Hansen 5319
Masood Parang 5259
Art Ruggles 7563

Eric Drumm 7715
Fred Weber 6362
Hampton Liggett 7655

Douglas Birdwell 5468
Tse-Wei Wang 6769

HUMAN ECOLOGY
Jean Skinner 6244
Ernest Brewer 4466
James Bailey 6259

Kermit Duckett 4385
Vey Nordquist 6269
Susan Smith 1108

INFORMATION SCIENCES
Dania Bilal 3689 Douglas Raber 9003 William Robinson 7918

Gretchen Whitney 7919
LAW

Tom Plank 6849 Don Leatherman 6838 Loretta Price 9746
LIBRARIES

Linda Sammataro 0015 Teresa Berry 6797 Sara Williams 6949
NURSING

Shu-Li Chen 7628 Joanne Hall 5769 Mitzi Davis 7633
ROTC – Air Force

Col. Frank Schreck 3041
SOCIAL WORK

Mary Rogge 7500
David Patterson 7511

Marlys Staudt 7502

SPACE INSTITUTE
Monty Smith (931) 393-7480 Narendra Dahotre (931) 393-7495 Ken Kimble (931) 393-7484

VETERINARY MEDICINE
Bob Henry 5822
Dave Bemis 5576
Matt Welborn 5702

Edward Ramsay 5726

ADMINISTRATIVE MEMBERS
James Moran 3385 Karen Sowers 3176

Tom Galligan, Jr. 2521
Elizabeth Aversa 2148
Dwight Teeter, Jr. 3031

MEMBERS ex officio
Clif Woods
Ray Hamilton
Phil Scheurer

Interim Provost
Executive Director for Budget and Finance
Vice President for Operations

3265
4204
3061

Term Expires July 31 of year indicated



4 Faculty Senate Newsletter September 2000

Senate Web Site Faculty Sound Bytes: An Invitation

All faculty are invited to submit brief comments
reflecting personal perspectives on a specific topic for
publication in the November, February, and/or
April Faculty Senate newsletters. The comments
need to be limited to a specific topic related to some
aspect of Faculty Senate focus. They will be a bit like
letters to the editor published in Time or Newsweek
magazines and may focus on reactions to recent Sen-
ate activities or ways to help the Senate maintain a
proactive stance. Send sound bytes to Kathy
Greenberg at <khgreen@utk.edu>. All published
sound bytes will include the author’s name. Au-
thor permission will be sought for any needed
change in sound bytes prior to publication.
Come on! Share your thoughts and ideas with us.

Bookmark the Faculty Senate Website address:
http://web.utk.edu/~senate/.

Bob Glenn did a fantastic job of organizing this
website last year, and is continuing to keep it up-
dated even during this very busy year as our presi-
dent. It allows us to immediately share important in-
formation, and provide easy access to past records
and documents like the Faculty Senate bylaws. If
you want to compare your perceptions of the Faculty
Senate over the years with the actual record, check
out our website.

UT Knoxville is an EEO/AA/Title VI/Title IX/Section
504/ADA/ADEA institution in the provision of its educa-
tion and employment programs and services. E01-0130-007-01

434 Claxton Addition
University of Tennessee
Knoxville, TN 37996-3400


